




 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, United States Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, S.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

On behalf of the City of Victoria, I extend support for the Highway 5 Improvements Project that will 
address a state highway route plagued with congestion and safety issues between the Cities of 
Victoria and Chanhassen, while also making significant investments to build out a continuous and 
safe pedestrian system and reestablish vital natural and recreational resources in the project area. 

Currently, Highway 5 serves 27,000 vehicles per day —including 800 heavy commercial vehicles—
per day, currently serving a demand 50 percent above the threshold of a two-lane section. This is 
resulting in a crash rate 2.5 times the state average. The proposed project will expand Highway 5 to 
a four-lane roadway and reduce vehicle delay up to 80 percent, provide multimodal facilities, and 
improve safety for all users. The bridged design over the wetlands that surround the corridor will 
reconnect the wetland complexes supporting Lake Minnewashta. 

The City of Victoria recognizes and understands the value of the proposed improvements on Highway 
5. The extreme congestion and high crash rates along Highway 5 currently create challenges for our 
residents to access jobs and services in the Twin Cities metro. Within the City, Highway 5 is the main 
connector between Victoria’s Downtown core and future growth areas to the regional area. 
Implementing the Highway 5 Improvements Project will help protect the vitality of the downtown 
area and support appropriate new commercial and residential development. 

Additionally, our residents value the immense environmental amenities of Lake Minnewashta, the 
University of Minnesota Landscape Arboretum, and the regional trail network. This project will expand 
continuous multimodal access, separated from highway traffic to these regional destinations. 

The City of Victoria is a financial contributor to the Highway 5 Improvements Project. For nearly five 
years now, the project partners have been hard at work developing a shared vision to improve safety 
and mobility for all. We are united and bring forth this project that has been developed by the 
community through strong engagement and partnerships. We request your support in this investment 
which allows the region to realize our full potential. 

Sincerely, 

 
Cara L. Geheren, P.E.  
City Engineer  
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